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5th December 2016

Dear Parents/ Carers,

Thank you so much to everyone who returned the questionnaire on the ‘Distinctive Christian character of our school’.

Approximately a third of families offered their thoughts.

The questions were:

	1
	Do you believe that the school is a good Church School and is a caring institution based on clear Christian values?

	2
	I am happy with the Religious Education provided by the school.

	3
	As a parent I feel able to enjoy and participate in the Christian ethos of the school.

	4
	I am happy with the Collective Worship provided by the school. 

	5
	The school offers me opportunities to attend Acts of Worship (e.g. Celebration Assemblies)

	6
	I am made to feel welcome when visiting the school.

	7
	The school has good links with the local church, the parish and the clergy.

	8
	I see the school as inclusive where everyone is valued.


100% replied ‘Yes’ to Questions 1,4,5,6,7,8 and 97% replied yes to questions 2 and 3.

We also received some very positive and encouraging comments regarding what parents like about our school as a church school.

· “I like the way my children are able to participate in Christian acts of worship. The children both know the Lord’s Prayer and they talk about bible stories.”

· “The caring, Christian ethos of the school permeates all aspects of day to day life for the children and the whole school community.”

· “The way faith is included naturally within the school day.”

· “Incorporating Christian values in a positive, non-judgemental way. Not making non-Christians feel uncomfortable.”

How these aspects make a difference:

· “This focus on Christian values teaches the children the right moral compass for life. Arguably this is the most important part of their education. If they go in to the world with the right attitude this can only impact positively on their life and wider societies.”

· “Giving the children the knowledge and information they need to progress to making their own decisions about their faith and spirituality. Promoting tolerance and an open mind.”

· “Loving each child as an individual regardless of their abilities. Every child is valued. Staff make every effort to understand individuals and put strategies in place to help them with learning and social/ emotional wellbeing.”

· “Giving the children an excellent start in life both educationally and spiritually.”

We also received some interesting suggestions about how parents would like to see the school improved as a church school. 

These included:

· “I would prefer prayers in assemblies to be written by the children themselves rather than read from a book.”

· “Continue strong focus on Christian values e.g.: kindness, determination, perseverance etc. Maybe run workshops to target issues such as bullying. Increase awareness of social justice issues in the wider world.”

· “More links with parish communities including Netherbury and Melplash.”

· “More input from representatives of other faiths. This is challenging due to the school’s remote location.”
Finally, suggestions on how links with the local church community could be strengthened included:

· “Visiting other village/ local churches.”

· “Groups responsible for dressing the church windows from time to time? Encouraging families to join in with Sunday services.”

· “Using the church more so that children are used to being in there- seeing the displays in the church may encourage more to attend Sunday club.”

· “Inviting the wider community to school services held in the church or to celebration assemblies.”

The Governors, Reverend Jo Neary and the school staff will now work together to discuss and put in to action the appropriate suggestions. We will, as ever, try our best to keep you updated.

Thank you very much for your continued support.

We truly value your opinions.

Yours Sincerely,

Lisa L Crew

Headteacher.
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